
   

City Meeting 

December 13th, 2024 

 

The Adams Board of Commissioners met in regular session, at 7:00 p.m. in the Bell School Board Room. Mayor 

Evans, Megan Baird and Tyler Estep were present. 

   

Open with A Prayer 

The meeting was called to order and Robert Evans led in prayer. Mayor Evans requested all in attendance to stand 

for the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

City Council November Minutes 

Minutes from November were presented. Evans asked if there were any additions or corrections. With no 

additions or corrections, the minutes were approved. Evans made a motion. Estep seconded it. All in favor, none 

opposed. 

 

Financials 

The financials were presented for November. Evans asked if there were any additions or corrections. With no 

additions or corrections, the financials were approved. Estep made a motion to approve, Baird seconded the 

motion. All in favor, none opposed. 

 

Old Business 

Ordinance 2024-60-Compensation for Board of Commissioners 

Baird made a motion to approve the Second Reading of Ordinance 2024-60. Estep seconded the motion. A roll 

call was made. Baird “Aye”, Estep “Aye”, Evans “Aye”. Passed 3-0. 

 

 

New Business 

Item 1: Resolution 2024-62 Water Authority 

Evans made a motion to approve Resolution 2024-62 Water Authority- appointing Gene Davidson for a 5 year 

term. Baird seconded the motion. A roll call was made. Baird “Aye”, Estep “Aye”, Evans “Aye”. Passed 3-0. 

 

Item 2: Beer Permits 

The Board signed Beer Permits for Raj Patel and Dollar General. 

 

Item 3: Museum Board 

The Board discussed how they would like the Museum Board to meet quarterly. Estep stated that he would reach 

out to the members of the museum board. 

 

 

Public Comments- 

Meredith Woods and her husband were present. They asked the Board to extend their lease for room #201. Mayor 

Evans agreed to extend the lease for 6 months to see how things go.  

  

Rec Club-  



City Manager Anna Redfern informed the Committee that the netting for the ballfields should be finished next 

week.  

 

Fire Department- 

City Manager Anna Redfern informed the Board that the Maroon truck sold for $4200. The Air Boat sold for 

$6100. Also all the other miscellaneous items sold for $2800.  

Chief Tucker also got a reimbursement grant from Duracell Air Packs.  

 

 

There being no further business, Mayor Evans moved to adjourned. Commissioner Estep seconded. The meeting 

was adjourned at 7:13pm. 

 

 

 

_________________________________  ____________________________________ 

Leslie Phelps, City Recorder    Robert Wayne Evans, Mayor 

 

 


